
BEAL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting 7th February, 2024.
Present.  Cllr B. Carr (Chair in the Chair) Cllr K. Westwood, Cllr J. McArdle, Cllr P Ing, 
Cllr C. McArdle, Cllr S. Beaumont and the Clerk.
Also in attendance Cllr T. Grogan and 11 members of the public.

	SECTION
	
               ISSUE/ACTION
	

	1.

To accept and approve apologies
24/02/1813
	None


	2.

To receive declarations of interest
24/02/1814
	Chair declared an interest in item 7 Allotment rents.

	3.
Public matters
24/02/1815
	Residents asked if when the repairs to the Old Eye Bridge are carried out will the diversion signs be placed far enough to stop cars trying to get over the bridge.
Vehicles are pulling up at the gates at The Retreat and are having to reverse back into the road way and onto others property and have done some damage. 
Clerk to check with Highways.

	 4. 
Minutes of previous meetings
24/02/1816
Correspondence

24/02/1817
Financial updates and payments

24/02/1818
	RESOLVED
Minutes of meeting in January have been circulated, taken as read and agreed as to accuracy. 
Minutes signed by Chair.
All correspondence has been circulated to Cllrs
Email received from Vision ICT regarding the website, there will be a price increase for e mail services from £18 to £20 per year.
Section 137 limit for 2024/2025 will be £10.81 per elector.
Invoices received from Adams, Bedford Mowing, Clerk salary, Income tax, Smith of Derby (deposit for clock repairs) BT Broadband.
RESOLVED

Cheques made out and signed  BT by Direct debit.

	5.
Planning Applications

24/02/1819
	a. Aire View Manor Road – application for erection of extension, raise roof, demolish existing garage – approved 
b. Konect 62 -  Section 73 application to vary conditions – granted.

c. Konect 62 -  discharge of condition 8 (ground and finished floor level) 17 & 18 (surface water) 19 (foul drainage) and 25 (highways) – accepted. Noted that a complaint had been received regarding flooding on Sudforth Lane.

d. Konect 62 – discharge of condition 21b (landscaping) – approved

e. Konect 62 – (Phase 2) application 2023/1293/FULM – erection of 12 units for uses within Class E (g)(iii), B2, B8 and F2 uses with ancillary offices, Class E and F1 ancillary amenity space, and EV charging station, parking provisions, a new access road from Weeland Road, internal roads, associated infrastructure and landscaping.
RESOLVED

Clerk to send objections and preliminary observations on the following.

1. There are no working days or times stated, and Contractors have previously worked over hours and on unapproved days.

2. The maximum height limit of 29 AOD should not be broken. Unit 7 is proposed to be higher.

3. Plans show AOD heights and heights of building to haunch. We want current and finished floor levels, not approximate ones, height of buildings to ridge for clarity and measurements in imperial as well as metric.

4. We are concerned about the new access for unit 10 coming out onto Weeland Road on a bend as this is a busy road.

5. We want the application to be dealt with by committee not delegated to Officers.

6. Residents are concerned regarding the 15m bund proposed between properties and units 5. They ask if this is from their property boundaries or the conifers as they do not want the conifers removing.

	6.
PROW – Proposed Diversion
24/02/1820
	A letter has been received from Public rights of way with a proposed diversion to the footpath blocked by fences and gates erected at The Retreat. It is proposed that the new path goes around the top end of the car park, part way down the side and across the Urban Garden.

Information received by a resident from NYCC has been received and circulated regarding the lack of a planning application for the fence installed around The Retreat. This stated on the 6th October 2023 that the tenant was informed and stated that the application will be submitted within the next 28 days. There was further correspondence on the 16th January 2024 stating that the application was with their agents and should be received shortly and that they have had to have meetings with the Public rights of way Officers before the application could be submitted.
RESOLVED

It was discussed and agreed unanimously by both Councillors and Residents present that the public right of way should not be routed through the Urban Garden.  It was felt that a route around the car park was also unsuitable as it would create a dark zig zag path. This path would run alongside properties belonging to residents who to date had not been consulted about the proposed new route.
The Parish Council are not happy about the landowner/resident of The Retreat having meetings with PROW Officers discussing moving the path on Parish Council land without representatives of the Parish Council present.  It was also pointed out that in a previous meeting in July where PROW Officers were present, that when asked, they stated that the diverted route could not be put around the car park or across land belonging to others, a route now being suggested as suitable.
Clerk to reply to letter from Ron Allan that the route is not acceptable.  The Urban Garden is a place of quiet used by parents of young children and residents to sit on memorial benches to be closed to lost loved ones.  The route suggested on 3rd November is thought to be the correct and favoured route, close to the old route and along a route that has been walked for 17 years.
Clerk to draft a letter to Richard Flinton regarding our concerns about the PROW and the new planning application for Konect 62. This to be circulated to Cllrs before sending.

	7.
Allotment Rents
24/02/1821
	Allotment rents have not been increased for over 10 years.  It was agreed that for year 2024/2025 that the rents for an allotment garden be increased from £30 to £40 and the grazing plot from £60 to £80

	8.

Grass Cutting – Visibility splays
24/02/1822
	Letter received from NYCC regarding payment for grass cutting the visibility splays for 2024 to 2025.  They have increased the payment to £514.07.  Clerk to confirm that we will cut this year.

	9.
Facebook
24/02/1823
	Cllr Beaumont is still waiting for the codes for facebook account.
Clerk to contact and ask for.

	10.

External group reports
24/02/1824
	Cllr Beaumont reported that he had been unable to do the Biodiversity training as the course was full but another course if planned.
Cllr Ing indicated that he would like to do the Asset training at Drax Social Club – approved.

	11.
Minor items
24/02/1825
	At this point Cllr Ing left the meeting for a short period.

Open Reach have completed the work to install fibre broadband into the Village Hall.

Cllr Beaumont has the old quotations for the gates for the Play area and Urban Garden.

It was noted that the Village sign had not been rebuilt yet. Clerk to contact Roberts CGT to ask when this would be completed.

The Chair will check to see if the dog bin on Weeland Road has been replaced.

The pointing of the walls around the play area and urban garden on Craven Garth has been started. 

	12.

Date of next meeting
24/02/1826
	The date of the next ordinary meeting is 6th March.

	
	

	
	

	
	 
	

	
	
	                                  

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


Meeting opened at 7.00pm closed 8.45pm
PAYMENT SCHEDULE.

24/02/1818



FEBRUARY
Adams Grounds Maintenance
       
Planters


166.56
Bedford Mowing


Grass Cutting 

            900.00 
Clerk




Salary



531.08
Inland Revenue


Income tax 


127.40
Smith of Derby


Clock repair deposit
          1705.44

BT




Broadband


173.76   by DD 







     

         _______
Total for February





        £3604.24










